Dear Residents of Cedar Vale
Development Application – 108 Lots of Residential Low Density Subdivision at Millstream & Bluff Roads, Cedar Vale & Veresdale (Public comment due 11 July 2008)
Council Reference No:  020-050-000071

There is a Development Application currently with Logan City Council for land at Millstream & Bluff Rds, Cedar Vale & Veresdale.  See attached reverse.
This notice appeared in the Beaudesert Times ONLY on 18 June 2008, and not the Jimboomba Times (our local paper).  This does not give the residents of this area a fair opportunity to be aware of this application, or be in a position to comment with a submission on this proposal.  The signage of this Notice appears at these locations on Millstream Road (3), The Bluff Court (1), Bluff Road and Old Bluff Road (1).

As submissions are due 11 July 2008, we feel it is in the interest of the immediate community to be informed of the situation.  The application can be viewed at Logan City Council and online 
Submissions for other design options of the plan with more thought for our community, our surroundings and our lifestyle are needed to minimize the adverse impacts of this proposed development. 

This Development Application for 108 Lots of Residential Low Density Subdivision will impact on this community: 
· Increased traffic from approximately 400 new residents impacting on all residents surrounding this proposed subdivision which increases noise and air pollution.  The proposed multiple roads traversing this development are at the 7 junctions of Millstream Rd, The Bluff Court, Bluff Road and Old Bluff Road.  This will impact directly and intensely on residents at these addresses as well as Fern Tree Court and Cascara Drive which adjoin the site.  There are future plans for an additional parcel of land adjoining this site to be developed by this Applicant which includes another through road link to Bluff Road Veresdale.  
· Increased stress on our infrastructures – road, power and other utilities
· The majority of the development site has very steep slopes raising the concerns of soil erosion, stormwater drainage effecting not only the lots within the development but also adjoining properties.  Major earthworks with cause intense noise and dust pollution and risk uncontrolled run-off of stormwater, silt and debris in events of heavy rainfall.  Regardless of a developer’s guidelines for construction, adverse incidents certainly do occur and definitely have at other development sites in the area causing erosion and landslips which have impacted on neighbouring properties.
· The management of Home Sewerage Treatment Effluent is a concern because this type of steep terrain and the small size of the allotments.  There will be a greater risk of run-off and this leaching into adjoining properties, gullies and Local Nature Conservation areas.  This raises Community and Environmental health issues.
· The nature and profile of this land are totally unsuitable for a low density residential development.
· We will suffer loss of amenity of our rural country lifestyle.

· We will experience high levels of noise and dust pollution from development works
· Loss of natural vegetation creates increased opportunity of noise and dust pollution from traffic and also encourages land instability.  
· The Applicant’s Geotechnical Report indicates areas of high and moderate instability hazard levels.
· The proposed development site includes areas of Local Nature Conservation significance (Beaudesert Shire Planning Scheme) with rare plant species and it is significant for local wildlife corridors that link to regional corridors to the east to the Birnam Range.  It is critical that this valuable local habitat and wildlife corridor be retained to maintain habitat connectivity with adjoining and nearby natural habitat areas located to the west, north and east of the proposed development site.
· Loss of natural habitat for our Native Flora and Fauna including rare Veresdale Scrub species that were once dominant in this area, but now only exist in small patches across the local landscape and in gully areas.
· Poor planning of adjoining and nearby subdivisions has already seen the improper destruction of large parcels of Regional and Local Nature Conservation significant areas which has been a great loss to our community, and has already destroyed too much of our locally significant vegetation and has displaced much of our native fauna.  Remaining areas of vegetation need to be retained.
· This subdivision is completely unsuitable for this site.  This Application proposal is for a Development Permit for a Material Change of Use (Impact Assessment) and Reconfiguration of a lot for a 5 into 108 Lots Residential Low Density Subdivision.  
If you feel inclined to view this development application, we suggest that you do so immediately as time is running out for the deadline 11 July 2008 for submissions.  The full document is available at Logan City Council.   If you do not understand aspects of this application ask the questions.
For your information we have included a copy of the proposed subdivision plan layout.

If you have concerns or object to this proposal (whether you get to see the plans or not) WRITE A LETTER NOW to Logan City Council – It only needs to be a few lines stating your concerns.

Include your name and address on your signed written submission, and include the correct Council Reference number 020-050-000071     and address to:

The Chief Executive Officer

Logan City Council

PO Box 3226

LOGAN CITY   DC   QLD   4114

Council Reference No:   020-050-000071
And also LCC’s DA no: COM-57-2008
If you wish to discuss your concerns about this application, please feel free to contact us.
02.07.08

